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Dear Stephenie 
 
Consultation on IPSASB work programme 2013 - 2014 
 
ICAEW welcomes the opportunity to comment on the Consultation on IPSASB work programme 2013 - 
2014 published by the International Public Sector Accounting Standards Board (IPSASB) in July 2012, 
a copy of which is available from this link.  
 
ICAEW is a world-leading professional accountancy body. We operate under a Royal Charter, working 
in the public interest. ICAEW’s regulation of its members, in particular its responsibilities in respect of 
auditors, is overseen by the UK Financial Reporting Council. We provide leadership and practical 
support to over 138,000 member chartered accountants in more than 160 countries, working with 
governments, regulators and industry in order to ensure that the highest standards are maintained.  

 
ICAEW members operate across a wide range of areas in business, practice and the public sector. 
They provide financial expertise and guidance based on the highest professional, technical and ethical 
standards. They are trained to provide clarity and apply rigour, and so help create long-term sustainable 
economic value.  

 
ICAEW is recognised internationally as a leading authority on financial reporting. It is responsible for 
formulating ICAEW policy on financial reporting issues, and makes submissions to standard setters and 
other external bodies. It provides an extensive range of services to its members, providing practical 
assistance in dealing with common financial reporting problems. 
 
ICAEW makes the following high-level comments:  
 
1) Currently, the consultation is aimed predominantly at accountancy bodies. However, these are not 

the organisations that need to implement IPSASs. There is a need to consult more widely with the 
stakeholders that the IPSASs are aimed at.   

 
2) IPSASB needs to ensure that there is as much convergence as possible with IFRS (rather than 

divergence), with tweaking for public sector perspectives.  
 

3) In the medium to long-term, IPSASB needs to consider how it is going to provide support to 
organisations that may wish to implement IPSAS. Moving from cash to accruals accounting is a 
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daunting task for many government departments. If the implementation of IPSASs globally is to 
succeed, then IPSASB needs to consider the help and support that it can provide to governments 
(in the same way that the International Accounting Standards Board provides help and support to its 
stakeholders).   

 
4) Of the options that have been put forward, a large number of them appear to be dependent upon 

the finalisation of the conceptual framework, so unless IPSASB has firmed up agreement on some 
of the ideas (definitions of assets and liabilities, revenue, etc.) any work on standards ahead of that 
time risks being nugatory. One option might be to start some preparatory work/data gathering so 
that the next stage is speeded up. 

 
5) The next logical step would be to work on the Presentation of Financial Statements, because if the 

objective is to be more transparent and provide comparable and comprehensive information, then 
our view is that this would be through the Statements. After this, the next obvious stage would be 
Segmental Reporting. 

 
Please contact me should you wish to discuss any of the points raised above. 
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Sumita Shah 
Technical Manager, Public Sector 
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